
Kia ora, Nameste, Talofa, Konnichiwa, Guten Tag , Gidday, Vannakkam, ni Hao, Kia orana, Hola, 

Salam, Sa wat dee kha, Dia Dhuit, Goeie Dag, Bonjour,  Hello, (please let us know the  greeting in 

your language if it is not here) 

It is difficult to believe that it is the final week of Term 2. The time seems to have flown by so 
quickly - surely a sign of a busy term of learning for us all! Book week is in full swing this week 
too.  Yesterday Ruth Paul came in for an authorôs visit to share her writing and stories with               
students, then today book characters abounded as students and staff brought these alive for our 
dress up day. Thank you for helping your child enter into this opportunity to bring the excitement 
of books into this week.   
 

Just a reminder that your childôs mid-year progress report is coming home with them after school  
today. We hope that you enjoy sharing their current learning and talking with them about their 
next learning steps too. These learning conversations assist children to consolidate and extend 
their thinking, while providing you with a wonderful opportunity to share their learning successes. 
Please note that Three Way Conferences take place next term, which provide another opportunity 
for you to meet with your child and their whǕnau teacher to talk more about their learning. The    
on-line booking for these will open in the first week back.  
 

óMô dress up day is on this Friday in honour of Margaret Heskethôs contributions to Bellevue over 
the past 14 years. There is also our special assembly at 2:15pm on the last day of term (ie: Friday 
6 July) to farewell Margaret and Erica who both start in their respective new positions next term.  
Please accept our warm invitation for you to join us at this special assembly. 

 

Have a great week everyone, and a wonderful school break with your children/whǕnau. 

 

NgǕ mihi nui   
Karen   
                                                                                                                               

 

Important Dates  

Wednesday 4 July -  Written Progress Reports come 

home today 

Thursday 5 July Gecko Press Publishers visit 

Friday 6 July - óMô Dress up day                        

- Final day of school for Term 2                         

- 2:15pm Farewell Assembly for  

Margaret and Erica 

Monday 23 July First day of Term 3 -  School 

opens to students from 8:30am             
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From The Principalôs Desk 

Takohanga or Responsibility is the value we have been nurturing 
and encouraging  further development of this term.  
 

Responsibility is important as it assists students to mange their     
learning and actions to help them  respond ably in their daily lives. 
When we are responsible, and help others to act responsibly too, 
we provide valuable role models for our children in taking             
responsibility.      
 

Next term the value we are focusing on is Confidence or MǕia. 
 

 

Character Education 

WELCOME 

Haere mai ki te kura o Bellevue and welcome to 
the following student and their family/whǕnau.  
 
Great to have you in our Bellevue Learning                
Community: 
 
Welcome to Kingi Heke in Room 5. 

Assembly Dates  

Friday 6 July Farewell for Margaret Hesketh and 

Erica Ward 

. Term 2 finishes 

this Friday at 

3:00pm  



Tikanga =  custom, correct procedure, 
custom, habit, lore, method, manner, rule, 
way, code, meaning, plan, practice,       
convention, protocol - the customary system 
of values and practices that have developed 
over time and are deeply embedded in the social context . 
 

Pronunciation = tea-kah-ng-ah 
 
Ko te tikanga matua o te marae ko te manaaki i ngǕ manuhiri. 
The main custom of the marae is to care for the visitors. 
 
Ko ngǕ pereti kai he rourou; kǕore he paoka, kǕore he naihi, arǕ i tino 
whakaritea katoatia ki tǕ te MǕori tikanga. 
The eating plates were flax food baskets; there were no knives and forks, 
that is, everything was organised according to MǕori custom.  

Thank You Kupu Hou (new word)  

Special thanks toé 
 
Nerys, Tracy and Jane for  organising the Pizza 
Fundraiser lunch happening this Friday 6 July. 
 
All the parents, caregivers and whǕnau for helping and supporting us        
during the term. 

Farewell for Margaret Hesketh  -  this Friday (6 July) 

Bellevue School is taking part in the New Zealand ShakeOut, which 
is our national earthquake drill and tsunami hǭkoi. This is happening 
at 9.30 am on 18 October 2018. 
 

Taking part is a great way for our school to learn and reinforce the 
right actions to take before, during and after an earthquake and 
tsunami. 
 

If you want to find out more about this nationwide drill go to 
 

https://www.shakeout.govt.nz/index.html 
 

The following day (Friday 19 October) is our annual whole school 
Emergency Evacuation and Reunification practise. More details 
about this to follow.  
 

Road Patrols 

Yes we still urgently require two more            
parents or adults to do a morning slot for 
Road Patrols, 8:25 - 9:00am, Tuesday to                 
Thursday in Term 3 
 

Please note that guidance is provided when beginning 
the role, and support for when this is required. Please 
contact the office if you can assist with this in Term 3. 
You may even job-share this with another parent for the 
term. 

Emergency Preparedness 

Friday 6 July is Margaretôs last day at Bellevue School after 14 years of working here. She is going to share her 
amazing skills with many teachers over a number of different schools in her exciting new career with Evaluation 
Associates.  As part of the celebration of the wonderful contributions she has made over the years at our school 
we are holding a special farewell assembly from 2:15pm on the last day of term. All parents/whanau are invited to 
join us at this assembly for Margaret. 

 

We also invite students, staff and families to participate in a special M Day in Margaretôs honour. You  and your child/ren may 
wish to put your creative powers into action to think of something that starts with M  that they can dress up in on that day. 
 

All parents/whǕnau are warmly invited to join in the fun and to come along to our final assembly with Margaret on the last day of 
this term. 

 

The next clean up is happening THIS FRIDAY 3:05-3.15pm after 
school. We will meet on the court in the junior area. If you have any 
spare plastic bags or gardening gloves you can bring them along. 
(This is optional) We hope to see you there. 
The Rubbish group  - Dana B, Dani S, Aryan M and Bhavik K 



The following students were acknowledged for demonstrating Responsibility or Takohanga in 
the school over the past few weeks: 
 
Room 3:  Charitha Kallam 
 
Room 4:  Arlie Gilbert 
 
Room 5:  Prannav Venkatraman 
 
Room 6:  Sameera Praveen and Samhitha Sunkara 
 
Room 7:  Jacob Bartram 
 
Room 8:  Anina Schmidt and Lucy Foster 
 
Room 9:  Raeleigh Kapua and Luca Nicholls 
 
Room 10/11A:  Zoya Fatima and Lucas Merdler 
 
Room 10/11C:  Neve Nicholls 
 
Room 10/11C:  Dhruv Sharma 
 
Room 13:  Ruby Head and Leah Wilson 
 
Room 14:  Fisher Chen and Khadijah Ahmad 
 
Room 15:  Robert Van Heerden, Lara Parkinson and Lara Avery 
 

SAVE THE DATE - THURSDAY 16 AUGUST, 8.30PM 
 
Come and see óMission Impossible Falloutô and raise money 
for the Jubilee Corner. 

 
More details to follow. 

This year the school is having our Teacher Only Day on Monday 20 August. This is to enable the staff at Bellevue School to do 
some professional learning development together that will support your child/renôs learning.   
 

Please note that the school is closed for this day.  This has been factored in 
to ensure the school is open for the required number of days of instruction in 
2018 when we close on Tuesday 18 December. 
 

While we appreciate that this may inconvenience some parents/caregivers/
whanau, we appreciate you understanding the need to up-skill our teachers at 
a time when we can access outside providers and the teachers have the day 
to work on new learning.   

Responsibility Heroes 

Fundraiser Movie Night  

Teacher Only Day - School Closed for the Day 

Look out 

Please remember that no students or 
children should be in the school grounds       
unsupervised during the break from 
school. 
 

Over the break we have contractors   
working in the school. You will see them 
on the roof, inside the junior block and 
administration areas, and in our grounds. 
 

If you should notice any unsafe            
behaviours or anything untoward         
happening to buildings or the grounds 
over the holidays, please contact the  
police immediately so that our school is 
not damaged. We appreciate you looking 
out for our  wonderful school facilities. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Basic-fact-a-thon 

Entertainment Book Fundraiser 

Bellevue School is selling Entertainment Books this year to 
help fundraise for some amazing landscaping to improve the  
playground area at Jubilee corner. 
 

Every Entertainment Book and Digital Membership we sell, 
means $13 comes directly to our school. And you can enjoy 
thousands of up to 50% off and two-for-one offers from the 
best restaurants, hotels, activities, travel and moreé  
 

A copy is at the school office if you want to check the                  
awesome  value for yourself. 
 

Order online by clicking  entbook.co.nz/1g04109, or use the 
paper order form . 
 
Thanks to everyone who has supported this fundraiser, so 
far we have raised $350. 

Kapai Kidz Holiday Programme 

We will be operating from the school hall, Monday 09 - Friday 20                      
July  inclusive.   
 
All enquiries to Linda Robinson 021 409641 or              
register via our  website www.kapaikidz.co.nz 
 

In Term 3 Bellevue School will be 
holding a Basic Fact-a-thon. 
 
The purpose of this is to enhance the 
childrenôs basic facts knowledge and 
also to raise money towards providing             
extra mathematics equipment and          
activities in each classroom.  
 
Further detail, sponsorship forms and 
practice basic fact sheets will come 
home at the beginning of Term 3. 

Scabies 

We have been advised of a case of scabies at school.  Here is some 
information and advice from the Ministry of Health.               
                                                                                                                             
The scabies rash looks like small blisters surrounded by red patches.                              
Scabies mites are very tiny, so they can be very hard to see.  Anyone 
can get scabies, even the cleanest people.  Scabies spreads easily 
between family members and friends.  It is spread by skin contact, 
and by sharing clothing and bedding.      
 

If you have scabies, you'll have a very itchy rash that is worse at   
bedtime or when you're warm.  The rash can develop on any part of 
your body, but children often get a rash all over their body.  Adults 
generally do not get a rash on their head or neck.  If you think that you 
or a family member has scabies, talk to your pharmacist or doctor.      
It is important to treat scabies, as it will not go away otherwise.  
 

Scratching a lot can lead to serious skin infections. Everyone living in 
the same house should be treated at the same time ï even if they are 
not itchy.  It can take up to 4 weeks for the itching to go away.  If you 
still have the rash, you will need to see your doctor.         
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Everyone's clothes should be washed in hot water 
and dried then put in a sealed plastic bag for 4 days. 
(Dry cleaning also works.)                                                                                                     
 
 

Everyone's bedding and linen ï sheets, pillowcases, 
towels and  facecloths should be washed in hot   
water.   
                                                                                             

It may be necessary to repeat the scabies treatment. 
 

Talk to your pharmacist or doctor for advice.       
                                                                                                                                        
Stay away from school, childcare or work until the day after            
appropriate treatment has been undertaken. 


